
 

PE & Sports  
Spring 1 Sports Update 

Many of our wonderful children have been 

participating in different sporting events again 

this half term.  

We’ve had our next set of ACE Sports 
Partnership events, which saw the children 

taking part in hockey competitions and 

festivals.  

 

We started with our KS2 children participating 

in a hockey festival. I know the children 

thoroughly enjoyed their time, taking part in 

lots of different hockey activities and mini 

games. These festivals are a fantastic way for 

our children to build up their confidence and 

knowledge of the game.   

 

Our wonderful year 6 children participated 

next and, as always, played exceptionally 

well, working brilliantly as a team, supporting 

and encouraging each other. 

They were announced winners of their 

competition! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next were our year 3/4 team, who showed 

extraordinary team spirit, really putting into 

place the skills they have learnt in PE lessons 

and at the festival. They placed 3rd at their 

competition. 

 

 
 

 
Finally, it was the turn of our year 5 team, who 

were under pressure to perform given our 

reputation at these competitions and they did 

not disappoint! They were also winners of their 

event! Both teams played exceptionally well, 

winning almost every game. Their 

communication and teamwork with each 

other was phenomenal and, most importantly, 

they did all the above with huge smiles on their 

faces.  
 

 
Well done to every single child who has 

participated in competitions and festivals this 

half term. You all make us so proud…how lucky 
we are to have you as part of our school 

family.  

 
 
 
 



Following all of that, here are the end of term standings from the Hockey and Cricket 

tournaments……  
 

 
 

Swimming 

Year 4 swimming starts Friday 21st April and runs 

for 6 weeks, until Friday 26th May. Please check 

the previous Pings for more information on this.  

 

Clubs Spring Term 2 

All clubs will continue to run again after the 

half term.  

KS2 boys’ and girls’ football club run by Mr 
Hoad.  

KS1 athletics club run by Dan Wescott 

KS1 multi-skills club run by SportsCool 

 

If you’d like to sign your child up to the KS2 
football clubs, please email the school sports 

email sports@lourdes.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

For the KS1 clubs, please see the attached 

leaflet.  

Thank you to you all for your continued help 

and support with all sporting events. 

Mrs Golawska 
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Yr 6 Mentoring- Additional PE 

group  

  

The time I have with the Yr 6 mentors and the 

children in the group is so much fun. This term 

the Yr 6’s have really showed their leadership 
skills, they discuss as a team all their ideas and 

come up with a plan for their session, which 

again as a team is delivered with confidence. 

Following on from last term the children who 

are part of the group have fully understood 

the routine and have been enjoying new 

games which have involved jeopardy and 

elimination as we progress into winning and 

losing type games.  
 

 
 

Yr 6 Young Leaders  

 

This term we have finished our leadership topic 

which culminated in a legendary challenge 

called stepping stones – this involved a group 

of 4, who had to get from one side of the hall 

to another, only using the stepping stones to 

stand on. Sounds easy….but this was made 

trickier with 1 of the group blindfolded and 1 

who couldn’t talk, along with me lurking 
around taking away the stepping stones as 

soon as it wasn’t being stood on. 
 

 

 

 

Our new topic for the next few weeks is our 

local community, we have used the fantastic 

google maps to virtually walk around the 

village. The children have been discussing and 

deciding the good, bad and areas of the 

community they would like to improve to 

make it a more inviting place for children of 

their age. Once we have finalised our 

improvements, which the overwhelming 

majority of ideas was how it could be made 

safer, we will be sending a letter to our local 

MP to see if our ideas could become reality. 

Dan Wescott 

 

 
 

 

Please see below some information regarding sports clubs, half term fun and bike training. 



 
 



 
 



 



 


